lambchiro@btinternet.com

From:

!enquiries <enquiries@policeconduct.gov.uk>

Sent:

29 May 2024 15:49

To:

Subject:

IOPC Reference - 2023/195530

Dear Howard Lamb

Thank you for contacting the Independent Office for Police Conduct (IOPC). We acknowledge receipt of your emails dated 24 April and 14 and 24 May 2024.

We are completely independent of the police service and are responsible for making sure that the police complaints system in England and Wales works effectively and fairly. However, each police force is responsible for considering complaints made against them.

It appears you are primarily attempting to escalate a criminal issue to the organisation. Please be advised, we deal solely with complaints or allegations of misconduct against serving members of the police. Our remit does not extend to matters of a criminal nature. We are entirely separate to the police service and have no role in law enforcement. As such, we cannot assist in getting a criminal issue investigated any further. You should continue to escalate the matter directly with the police service by calling the non-emergency police line, 101, and asking to speak to a Duty Inspector.

If you wish to contact the Prime Minister, please do so by using the following contact form; <u>Contact Number 10 (no10.gov.uk)</u>.

I have attached further information on the police complaints process for your attention.

Kind regards

Alexandra Bailey Customer Contact Advisor Independent Office for Police Conduct (IOPC) PO Box 473 Sale M33 0BW

Email: enquiries@policeconduct.gov.uk
Website: www.policeconduct.gov.uk

Twitter: @policeconduct

How satisfied were you with your experience with the IOPC's Customer Contact Centre? Let us know by taking this short survey

Find out how we handle your personal data

How satisfied were you with your experience with the IOPC's Customer Contact Centre? Let us know by <u>taking this short survey</u>.

All information will be treated in accordance with the Data Protection Act.

We welcome correspondence in Welsh. If you contact us in Welsh, we will respond in Welsh and this will not delay our reply.

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Os cysylltwch â ni yn Gymraeg, fe gewch ymateb yn Gymraeg, heb arwain at oedi.